
 

 

From: Daliah Barrett On Behalf Of Licensing 

Sent: Monday, July 22, 2024 8:39 AM 

To: Bruce Burgers <  

Subject: FW: Bruces burgers 93 Bruce Grove N17 - ADDITIONAL IMFORMATION FOR 

LSC - PUBLIC SAFETY CONCERNS 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

Please be advised that the email below from the officer and the attached pictures will be 

placed before the Licensing Sub Committee as they provide more information/ insight into 

the queries raised around means of escape from the rear area. 

 

The plans you have submitted with the application shows the garden area as a sitting /dining 

area. It does not show that it has a bar area and a separate shisha smoking area in an 

illegally enclosed space. I have referred the matter to the Planning Department and the 

Commercial Environmental Heath Team. 

A shisha lounge requires planning permission. The structure you have erected in the rear 

garden requires planning permission. Have you obtained planning permission for any of 

these matters? 

 

The means of escape through the residential property is not satisfactory and I have referred 

the matter to the Fire Brigade and other Services. 

 

I must also clarify that at no time since you submitted this application has there been any 

discussion with you about your customers bringing their own alcohol on the premises, you 

have misinformed the officer on this point. 

 

Please submit the fire safety risk assessment as a matter of urgency.  

 

Regards 

Daliah Barrett 

Licensing Team Leader 

 

From: Charlene Thorneycroft <  

Sent: Monday, July 22, 2024 12:40 AM 



To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>;  

Cc: Jennifer Barrett <  

Subject: RE: Bruces burgers 93 Bruce Grove N17 

 

Good evening,  

 

We attended Friday night, there is no rear garden it is an enclosed space with a retractable 

roof.  

 

The fire exit is behind the bar area which is an extremely narrow walkway, you then have to 

go up the narrow stairs which looks like into a landing area of a residential premises, down 

stairs and out through a front door which is not a fire door. (see attached pictures). So, if 

there as a fire at the front of the premises then you have to come back on yourself through 

the front door of the premises next door. 

 

We did advise him that should get a proper fire risk assessment carried out and directed him 

to the London fire brigade website, he said he had paid a company to do one and is awaiting 

a report to come back for this. 

 

There is access to the kitchen via the rear and the front of the premises but if there was a 

fire in the kitchen not sure that there would have enough space to accommodate patrons 

trying to file though the rear fire exit, they have proposed.  

 

I also couldn’t see any smoke detectors in the rear area,  

 

In the rear area is another small room, which is fully enclosed and people smoking shisha 

inside it, will send a smoke free warning letter, they do have a retractable roof but the shisha 

was in a very small space (see pictures) they may need a visit.  This area is on the plans but 

doesn’t say on the plans what the plan for the small enclosed area is going to be used 

 

When we were there the rear area was very busy and they stated that people that were 

inside brought their own alcohol which he had spoken to Dale about beforehand.  

 

 

Kind Regards  

Charlene Thorneycroft 

Noise and Nuisance Officer  
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9th Floor, Alexandra House 

10 Station Road 

Wood Green, London, N22 7TY 

 

Charlene.Thorneycroft@haringey.gov.uk 

 

www.haringey.gov.uk 

twitter@haringeycouncil 

facebook.com/haringeycouncil 

 

If you need to report something please log it here: Report It or use our Online Service: 

Contact Frontline Why wait when you can do it online 

 

Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

 

From: Daliah Barrett <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk>  

Sent: Tuesday, July 16, 2024 9:28 AM 

To: Jennifer Barrett < ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk 

Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 

Subject: Bruces burgers 93 Bruce Grove N17 

 

Hi Jennifer, 

Can an officer please visit this premises to obtain pictures of the rear garden area and the 

means of escape from this location please. 

If there was a fire in kitchen how would patrons seated in the back garden get out of the 

premises. 

 

Thanks 

Dale 
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